
ACTION SHEET OF THE  
REGULAR MEETING 

CONSERVATION COMMISSION 
PORTSMOUTH, NEW HAMPSHIRE 

1 JUNKINS AVENUE 
 

Conference Room “A” 
 

3:30 p.m.          June 8, 2005 
 

Members Present: Chairman, Charles Cormier; Vice-Chairman, Steve Miller; Members, 
Brian Wazlaw; Allison Tanner; Eva Powers and Don Green; 
Alternates, Barbara McMillan and Skye Maher 

 
Members Excused: J. Lyn Walters  
 
ALSO PRESENT:  Peter Britz, Environmental Planner 
 
 
Chairman Cormier called the meeting to order at 3:30 p.m. 
 

I. STATE WETLANDS BUREAU PERMIT APPLICATION 
 

a) Charlotte Fardelmann 
325 Little Harbor Road Subdivision 

 
The Commission recommended approval of the cited project. 

 
b) Seacoast Newspapers 

111 New Hampshire Avenue 
 

The Commission recommended approval of the cited project with the following 
stipulations: 
 
1. Minimize the lighting at the rear of the site to provide for the wildlife 

corridor. 
 
2. The Commission recommends the applicant use alternative methods for 

lawn care in order to decrease nutrient impact to adjacent wetland areas 
and decrease potential negative impacts to wildlife. 

 
3. It is recommended that the fence be installed allowing for clearance at 

bottom to provide for reptile passage. 
 

4. Applicant is requested to coordinate with the Hodgson Brook watershed 
coordinator. 

 
II. ADJOURNMENT 
 

There being no further business to come before the Commission members, at 5:00 
p.m. a motion was made and seconded to adjourn to the next scheduled meeting on 
July 13, 2005 in Conference Room “A” and passed with a 7–0 vote. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
 

Christina V. Staples 
Conservation Commission Secretary 


